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Principal’s Message  
• 23-25 October - Cromehurst 

Cottage Open Day (3pm-

4:45pm) 

• 20-25 November - Creative 

Arts Week 

• 21 Nov - Variety Christmas 

Party 

• 30 Nov - Graduation & 
Secondary Awards 

Presentation Dinner  

• 6 Dec - Christmas Concert 

• 11 Dec - Primary Awards 

Assembly 

 

Welcome to Term 4 Week 2. 

It was lovely to see all students settled back into their classrooms for 
Week 1.  

The students who have just moved to new classes or become a new 
class member are settling in well to their new rooms. The photos below 
show these students participating in many lovely classroom 
experiences for the start of the term.  

Special events in Term 4: 

Tuesday 21 November — Variety Christmas Party at Darling Harbour 
for some primary classes and a special Christmas party at school for 
the remainder of primary. 
  
20-25 November — Creative Arts Week 
  
Thursday 30 November — Graduation & Secondary Awards 
Presentation Dinner to farewell our Year 12 students and recognise 
the achievements of our secondary students. 
 
Wednesday 6 December — Keep this date free to come and see our 
wonderful Christmas Concert. The students will start practising for the 
concert soon, we always enjoy the parents coming to watch the concert. 
  
Monday 11 December — Primary Awards Assembly at school. 
  

The Cromehurst Cottage is right next door to our 
school. Students are able to go there straight from 
school, have an afternoon tea or have dinner and 
stay overnight. Then they walk with Kylie to school 
the next morning. Kylie is a lovely lady who runs the 
Cottage. The Cottage allows our students to practise 

social skills and living skills. They learn to set the table, wash the 
dishes, make their beds and help with dinner. It is very exciting that 
Kylie is having open days on 23, 24 and 25 October, from 3pm to 
4:45pm. All parents are welcome to visit the Cottage and meet Kylie. 
Any questions, please call Kylie on 9416 1810 or email her at 
cromehurstcottage@gmail.com.  

mailto:cromehurstcottage@gmail.com
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We are continuing our wonderful Integration program for Term 4. 
Integration experiences produce genuine friendships between the 
schools, development of social interactions, appreciation of the diversity of 
others and provide valuable life experiences. For Term 2 and 3, Yellow 
class went on a weekly excursion to visit a Year 2 class at Willoughby 
Public School. This Wednesday the Year 2 class are coming to play with 
Yellow class at our school. The staff are looking forward to having the 
Year 2 students come and enjoy fun activities together here at our school.  

Thank you to Naomi who has been wonderful in implementing an exciting new project for the 
senior school. Naomi has introduced a new initiative called the Return & Earn project. This 
program focuses on recycling and how to help recycle and be environmentally friendly. All 
students are enjoying participating in this program. More information later in the newsletter.  

Our school is listed as Category 3 on the NSW Department of Education’s bushfire risk register. 
To support the health, safety and wellbeing of our students and staff, our school, in consultation 
with the NSW Rural Fire Service, has developed a Bushfire & Grassfire Response Plan. We 
recommend that you stay up to date with bushfire and grassfire activity by using the Hazards 
Near Me app. We have set a watch zone for our school area on this app. If a fire is close to the 
school, and/or the fire danger rating is catastrophic, we may need to temporarily cease 
operations. Schools may be directed to become non-operational at any time based on advice 
from the State Emergency Operations centre. Parents are requested to provide up to date home 
and after-hours contact details to the school. Find more information and resources on Fire 
Danger ratings and how to prepare your home from bushfires and grassfires on the NSW Rural 
Fire Service website at www.rfs.nsw.gov.au. The NSW rural fire service recommends that you 
make a fire plan, and ensure your family knows what to do if there is a fire - visit http://
www.myfireplan.com.au/. If you have any questions in relation to our Bushfire & Grassfire 
Response Plan please call the school.  

I would like to welcome Ankea to our school. Ankea has come from Germany and will 
be supporting all our classes at school until the end of term. We are very lucky to 
have Ankea here.  

 

 

And welcome to our new teacher Alicia who will be working at Cromehurst every 
Thursday and Friday.  

 

Melinda 

http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au
http://www.myfireplan.com.au/
http://www.myfireplan.com.au/
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At Cromehurst we do yoga, practise ball skills, use the exercise equipment and many other 
different forms of fitness. Fitness helps us stay healthy and strong! 
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Rainbow Class is spending the first 5 weeks of Term 4 at the beach!  We are talking about being 
safe at the beach and have practised Slip, Slop, Slap, Seek and Slide. Henry, Nevaeh and Holly 
enjoyed counting shells on the beach and sorting big and small shells. Josephine wasn’t quite 
sure about having her feet in wet sand and Nevaeh liked having the sunglasses on when looking 
at the sun. Saskia used watercolours to independently paint a sunny day at the beach. Through 
our sensory story Sometimes the Beach we will be experiencing sunny, cloudy and stormy days 
at the beach each week. We are hoping to have a class excursion to Collaroy Beach Park to 
enjoy a day at the beach. 

Henry, Holly, Josephine, Saskia, Nevaeh, Camille and Lani 

 

General News 

Following the Bunnings BBQ Fundraiser last term, some 
Tupperware containers have been left at school. Please contact 
the office if any of the containers in this photo belong to you. 

Thank you! 
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General News 

Sign of the Week 

In 

Hold hand flat, palm down, fingers pointing sideways 
a generous distance in front of stomach. With your 
other hand flat, palm down and fingers pointing 
forward, dip hand under first hand in an arc so that 
fingertips emerge from under the palm of the first 
hand and back of hand slides against palm. 

School Bytes Parent App 

We’re thrilled to share that School Bytes has now launched a Parent App! Parents can immediately 
download and start exploring its features.  

Visit the following link for instructions on accessing School Bytes - How to access School Bytes  

https://support.schoolbytes.education/hc/en-us/articles/4414363793295-How-to-access-School-Bytes
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Creating Change through Return & Earn for our School and Community 
 

Welcome to Return & Earn at Cromehurst School Term 4 2023! 
 
Cromehurst staff and students are pleased to introduce Return & 
Earn at our school. As a whole school, we are proud of 
implementing the Return & Earn scheme for our students’ hands 
on learning and are committed to reducing waste for our 
community and its landfill. 
 
Each week senior students place recycling tubs in the playground 
and collect eligible containers from other classes and the 
staffroom to empty and sort for recycling. 
 
Since setting up a trial run with the program in June, the school 
has collected and recycled over 700 plastic bottles, cans, and 
poppers. The program has raised over $70 so far which will be 
used to fund and support other learning outcomes/projects such 
as our canteen, cooking and shopping programs. 

 
We would like to invite our school families and extended community to scan our Cromehurst 
barcode that is included below, to start recycling with us. All donations received through Return & 
Earn will be put back into school programs for the betterment of all our students and their 
learning. You can click on the link to find out more https://youtu.be/OYDROMQIDbU. 
 
Please note that we are not a collection point at school; so rather than dropping off bottles and 
cans at school, please take them directly to a collection point near you, scan the barcode for our 
school at the machine and recycle your collected items. You can find your closest collection 
points here https://returnandearn.org.au/return-points/. 
 
We will update you of our ongoing successes each term and we are looking forward to what 
Return & Earn can bring to our school. We are very excited to kick start and share this wonderful 
opportunity with you all. 
 
Let’s get recycling today! 

https://youtu.be/OYDROMQIDbU
https://returnandearn.org.au/return-points/
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